
A meeting of the Board of Selectmen was held on Tuesday evening, November 16, 2010 at 7:30 
p.m. 
  
Present:  Theresa E. McNulty, Chair; Joseph L. Miksch, Clerk 

George G. Samia, Town Administrator 
Catherine Johnson, Administrative Assistant 

  Not Present:  Robert M. Condon 
 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
Departmental Updates 
 
Maryann Roan, Chairperson of the Historical Commission was present to give an overview of the 
state and happenings with the Historical Commission  
 
Departmental Updates 
 
Caryl Guarino, Chairperson of the Agricultural Commission was present to give an overview of 
the state and happenings of the Agricultural Commission.  
 
Departmental Updates 
 
Robert Packer, Chairman of the Christmas Parade Committee was present to update the Board 
on the events occurring in preparation of the Annual Christmas on the Common parade. 
 
Open Forum 
 
Joseph Dutcher, Southeastern Regional School Committee member to announce the Open 
House for Southeastern scheduled for November 20, 2010 from 1:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 
Action Items 
 
M/Miksch s/McNulty, a unanimous vote, approve the minutes of the November 9, 2010 meeting. 
 
M/Miksch, s/McNulty, a unanimous vote, approve the request of Kathleen M. Signori of Support 
our Troops for use of the Town Hall parking lot on Saturday, May 21, 2011 for their Annual 5k 
Road Race. 
 
Town Administrator Report 
 
Mr. Samia reported on the kick-off of the Budget season and explained the budget and funding 
process. 
 
M/Miksch, s/McNulty, motion to adjourn. 
 
VOTE: Yes – McNulty, Miksch; a unanimous vote in favor. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m. 
 
 
 
___________________________Clerk 
Board of Selectmen  
 
 
 


